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    As Commanding Officer of Mid-Atlantic Regional Maintenance Center (MARMC), it is my 

policy that no evolution or project commences if it cannot be accomplished safely.  As              

professionals, we are responsible for managing risk in all tasks while leaders at all levels are       

responsible for ensuring proper procedures are in place and resources are available for their        

personnel to perform assigned tasks. 

 

    Safety policies and Operational/Off-Duty Risk Management (ORM) shall be used to establish 

and maintain a safety culture that requires everyone’s commitment.  ORM reduces or offsets risks 

by systematically identifying hazards and assessing and controlling the associated risks allowing 

decisions to be made that weigh risks against mission or task benefits.  The most common cause of 

task degradation or mission failure is human error.   

   

    All hands must enforce Safety standards and monitor their work environment to identify and 

promptly correct unsafe and unhealthful conditions.  Under no circumstance will an employee   

experience any form of adverse action for exercising the right to participate in the Safety Program.  

Supervisors need to ensure that the pressure to “get the job done” does not influence personnel to 

take short cuts that compromise established safe work practices.   

   

    The Environmental, Safety and Health (ESH) or “Safety” Department is located in Building   

LF-18 and is available to assist Department Heads, managers, supervisors, and employees in  

maintaining a safe and healthy environment, and off-duty safety.  Resource materials and          

instructions/ procedures are also available on the MARMC C106 website. 

 

C106  MARMC Safety Department Head:  (757) 443-3872 Ext 1027 

C106A Safety Programs Division Head: (757) 374-7478 

C106B Waterfront Oversight Safety Division Head:  (757) 452-3262 

 

    Professionally, we all have a responsibility to the Navy to do the job safely, the right way, the 

first time, and every time.   

 

 

 

          D. L. LANNAMANN 


